‘To Reveal Jesus to all people’


‘REVEAL’
Edition 8 – March 2012
The March edition of REVEAL comes at a very exciting time for our 6 churches. Today has seen the launch of the first leadership team PMC meeting (Partnership for Missional Church). A project we will be working together on, for the next few years, in partnership with the others churches from the wider Nottingham diocese and Leicester. The first year of the mission is dedicated to listening! May we thank all that have given their time to this mission and pray for its success within all churches involved. 
Lent is also upon us, Bishop Paul has already given the first of his teachings, with two more planned and is encouraging us all to engage with the Bible in a fresh way, rather than giving something up for Lent…..more details on the challenge can be found later in this edition of REVEAL.

As always, please send me, at any time, details of events, services or prayer requests you would like publishing to the ‘Bestwood 6’. E-mail to lisa.maddison@gmail.com    

Information for Edition 9 – April 2012 is required by the 25th March please. 
March.  
Thursday 8th March – 7.30pm. Lent series with Bishop Paul. ‘Lord teach us to pray. – Jesus : How to Pray.’ St Mary’s Church, Wollaton Park. 

Thursday 15th March – 7.30pm. Lent series with Bishop Paul. ‘Lord teach us to pray. – Jesus : What to Pray.’ Grangewood Methodist Church, Wollaton.  

Saturday 17th March – 10.30am – 1pm. St Mark’s Church, Bestwood Village. Spring Fair and Coffee Morning. In aid of the newly formed Bestwood and Bulwell FOODBANK. Many stalls and refreshments available – Books, Nearly New Children’s Toys and Clothes, Unwanted Gifts, Phoenix Cards, Engage, Jewellery and Mothers Day Crafts. Donations welcome. FOODBANK drop-off point of tins/ perishable items.
Monday 19th March – 30th March – Easter Experience for local schools. Similar to the Harvest Experience provided in September. Bookings already made for Monday 19th pm, Tuesday 20th am and pm and Monday 26th pm. Set up to commence 19th March at 10am. Help to set-up and for the Experience sessions would be appreciated by Elizabeth. 
Thursday 22nd March, 4.30 – 6pm. Bestwood Park Church - Messy Church. The topic will be Joseph. See more detail further on in REVEAL.

23rd March – 1st April 2012 – 12 places are left on a Holy Land Pilgrimage – ‘The Fifth Gospel’ – a Lent Pilgrimage to the Holy Land and Palestine led by the Venerable Peter Hill, Archdeacon of Nottingham. A full brochure can be obtained from his office on 01636 817206 or e-mail:archdeacon-pa@southwell.anglican.org. 
Sunday 25th March – 3pm. Faith and Light Community Meeting at Bestwood Park Church. Theme - 'Storms in Life' (Jesus calms the sea). Everyone very welcome. Contact Christine on 0115 9168639 or email Christinebill@msn.com. 

Visit our website to see what we get up to at nottinghamnorthfaithandlight.webplus.net
April and onwards.....
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Messy Church is a creative form of church which is aimed at young families.  It has three elements - Welcome and arts and crafts, worship and creative bible teaching and the final element is food and hospitality. Messy Church will take place on a Thursday between 4.30 until 6pm on the following dates at Bestwood Park Church. 
Thursday 22nd March Messy Church – Joseph 
Thursday 3rd May Messy Church – Moses 
Thursday 31st May Messy Church – Joshua 
Thursday 21st June Messy Church– David 
23rd – 27th July Messy Church Holiday Club
There are loads of ways you can get involved;
- Welcoming people
- Doing the registers
- Helping with the food and refreshments
- Helping to set up, the arts and crafts, and tidy up afterwards
- By praying for Messy Church 

To get involved please contact Chris Easton, 07828970959, chris.easton1@googlemail.com
Message from Elizabeth
Easter Experience

We are running Easter Experience weeks beginning Monday 19th and 26th March. We have a number of sessions already booked (Monday 19th pm, Tuesday 20th am and pm and Monday 26th pm).  I am looking to set up at 10.00am on Monday 19th. I would welcome any offers of help and support.


Best wishes Elizabeth

Lent

During Lent we are once again committing ourselves to sharing the same sermon series. Leaflets outlining the shape of the series are available from each church.  The series is based around the passage that we will be reflecting on over the next year from Luke 10: 1-12 and passages drawn from the book of Acts. 

Bishop Paul’s Bible Challenge
He has issued a challenge that we read the Bible in a year, using the resources from the centerforbiblical studies.org. the website link is below.
I am deeply grateful to Marek Zabriskie for the work he has done in founding the Center for
Biblical Studies and The Bible Challenge. He has graciously agreed to us making some local adaptations for our own Diocese. I share with Marek a passion for people to simply read the Bible and allow it to shape us and question us as we read. It is life transforming.

It is a challenge to make the time to read several chapters each day, but it will be worth it. One
attraction of this particular way of reading through the Bible in a year is the space given on Sundays for simply listening to the Scriptures being read in public worship. It also means if we do ‘fall behind’ there is a day for doing some catch up. I hope you will join me. But even if not I encourage you to look at other challenges on the centre’s website that apply just for Lent. You
will find there options for Bible reading as a family too, so please take a look and take time to read the Bible.
- Paul Butler, Bishop of Southwell & Nottingham
 
 
http://thecenterforbiblicalstudies.org/read-the-bible-in-a-year-from-lent-to-lent/
I email bible readings to members of Emmanuel and St Mark’s and would be happy to do so for anyone else.  I am currently sending out the readings for the bible challenge and a shorter reading from one of the passages with a thought and prayer for others who are not able to commit to the whole challenge.

revesnowden@yahoo.co.uk
READ ON FOR THE PRAYER DIARY up to w/c 1st April........

Prayer Diary 
Week beginning 4th March 

· Bestwood Park Church

· For ministers Bishop Emmanuel Twum Baah;  Revd Canon Dr. Nigel Rooms and Chris Easton

· For their newly launched Kids Church, for the leaders and the children who are attending

· For those who live on Beckhampton Road, Belleville Drive, Stoneacre , Grierson Avenue, Elswick Close, Prendwick Gardens ,Hazel Hill Crescent

· For those who own businesses and those work in the shops on Beckhampton Road

· For our relationship with Warren Community Church, Peoples’ Church and The Infant of Prague

Week beginning 11th March

· Emmanuel Church

· For Revd. Elizabeth Snowden and readers Nigel Webster, Brian Dickenson and Mo Wiggins

· For the fair at St Mark’s Bestwood village to raise funds for the food bank on Saturday 17th 

· For those living in Jermyn Drive, Fenchurch Close, Augustine Gardens, Lindisfarne Gardens and Iona Gardens.

· For all who attended the weekend for Partnership for Missional Church as they work out the process for our churches in Bestwood. For members of the Steering Group and the listening leaders.

Week beginning 18th March

· The Church at Rise Park
· For ministers Bishop Emmanuel Twum Baah;  Revd Canon Dr. Nigel Rooms and Chris Easton

· For people living in Glensford Gardens, Roseneath Avenue, Wanstead Way, Duncon Close, Largs Close.

· For Easter Experience for safety for pupils travelling to and from Emmanuel and for safety whilst on site. For a good response from pupils attending and that they will experience something of the love of God. 

· For Club Extra at Emmanuel on Wednesday evening 21st at 4.30pm

· For Messy church at Bestwood Park on Thursday evening 22nd at 4.30pm

Week beginning 25th March

· St Matthew and St Philips.
· For Revd Andy Morris and readers Jackie Morris, Helena Harne, Viv Oakland, Kate Taylor and Denise Watkinson.
· For Andy Morris as he heads up the Food Bank.

· For people living in Winscale Avenue, Winscale Gardens, Thorpe Close, Ranskill Gardens, Bradwell Drive, Cottam Gardens, Cottam Drive.
· For Easter Experience at Emmanuel; give thanks for all who are attending and for all the helpers.

· For all the issues around the buildings of St Matthew and St Philips, may a way forward be found.
· For the march of witness in Bestwood Village on Palm Sunday – 1st April.
· For our united service at Bestwood Park next Sunday 1st April.
Week beginning 1st April
· St Mark’s Bestwood Village

· For Revd. Elizabeth Snowden and readers Greg and Kirsty Cowley and Portia Newling

· For Eden Lodge and Hawthorne Nursing homes, for staff and for those who live in them.

· For our United Service at Bestwood Park church tonight
· For the Holiday Club at Emmanuel beginning on Monday 2nd April

· For  the children and young people of our communities on their Easter school holiday

· For our churches as we observe Holy Week
· For our celebrations on Easter Sunday
For future additions of REVEAL, please send any prayer requests to lisa.maddison@gmail.com, equally if you would like something sending out in the interim for prayer amongst our communities.  

‘We are a community united by Gods’ Love. Our values: Caring, Compassion, Consistency, Collaboration’


